
Tuftonboro Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting 

Minutes:  March 5, 2024 

 
Meeting called to order by Chair Eileen Gil at 5:00 PM. 

 

In attendance:  Dennis Zilembo, Parks & Recreation Director, Chair Eileen Gil, 

Lloyd Wood, alternate member, Sarah Warner, Zack Tufts, Mitchell Tufts 

Absent Members:  Joyce Lake, Jeff Reisner, Bob Murray, Selectmen representative. 

 

Secretary’s report:  Motion made by Sarah Warner, seconded by Zack Tufts to 

accept the Secretary’s report as mailed. 

 

Financial report:  Up to date expenditures through February were passed out.  

Lloyd Wood questioned what was Elan Financial Services?  Also copies of both the 

revolving fund as well as the Trail fund were passed out.  A check for $6,250. Was 

sent to Andrew Lester, for the deposit for our trail design. 

 

Central Park/Town Meeting update:  Eileen Gil will speak for our Commission at 

the Town meeting on March 13th.  She will talk about the basic plans for Central 

Park, and to ask for the voter’s support for the warrant article for $10,000. 

 

Director’s report:  Dennis reported on the current programs.  Great attendance 

for both the men’s basketball program and the adult dodgeball.  Fees collected are 

close to $1,000.  Dennis thanked everyone for attending the Commissioner’s mid-

Winter cook out.  Big thanks to Zack Tufts for being the cook!  Easter program is 

planned at Camp Sentinel on March 30th.  Spring programs include cornhole, 

Toddler stay & play,  Saturday in the Park.  Swim lessons will have three 2-week 

sessions beginning July 8th.  Concert sponsors are starting to come in based on our 

request letters.  Our newly hired Assistant Director will begin work later in March.  

Our office will go back to the Lake Hosts program this Summer.  M. Ratliff and 

Wolfeboro Selectmen are working on a plan to involve our residents to use the 

Wolfeboro beaches. 

 



Maintenance report:  Dennis report on vandalism at 19 Mile Beach with the 

destruction of a guide rail.  Our shed at the beach needs repair.  We must put our 

new picnic table that will go to Melvin Warf together.  Discussion followed on the 

condition of our rafts and swim lines. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:50 PM 

 

Next meeting April 2, 2024 at 5:00 PM  
 

Submitted by Dennis Zilembo ( acting in absence of Joyce Lake) 


